
   

                   HI EVERYONE!

Hope you all have a wonderful Thanksgiving!

It is hard to believe Christmas is right around the corner! 32 days from today. I 
have not bought one single gift yet! Gift cards may have to do for many on my 
list this year! 

Don’t for get that our DECEMBER MEETING /CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON is at

                                      DeCordova

                                      12 noon

                                      December4, 2019.

Don’t forget to bring a check for $14.50 for your lunch. Also bring a check for 
MD ANDERSON if you wish to donate . For new members , we have been 
collecting donations for MD ANDERSON for many years. Doris Wisdom will be 
filling in for Diane Miles to accept your donations. Last year we collected 
around $1900. It would be wonderful if we could do that again or even surpass 
it.

We be enjoying wonderful entertainment from Dale Moore and Tom Hanford. 
Joyce Vardeman will introduce the program.

 ALSO ———INVOCATION———JOYCE GARRISON 

                      PLEDGES—————JJ MAINORD

                      DISMISSAL————-MARY LYNN MARTIN

Looking forward to seeing all of you on December 4th. AND HAVE A VERY 
HAPPY THANKSGIVING!

Cheryl Troxel, President
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Bring used books in January to 
donate to the Library!

GFWC WOMAN’S WEDNESDAY CLUB

GRANBURY, HOOD COUNTY, TEXAS

November 6, 2019 

Meeting - 1:00 p.m.

President Cheryl Troxel called the 
meeting to order and welcomed two 
guests who will present the program. 
Pat Flatt brought the invocation.

Peg Harding led the pledges of 
allegiance to the flags of the United 
States and Texas.

President Troxel thanked the 
hostesses: Chair Bobbie Fallin, Doris 
Wisdom, Jonnie Gaffin, Diana 
Boucher, Diane Miles and Zeta 
Martin.  

Linda Somervill introduced Mike 
Scott, president and CEO of the 
Granbury Chamber of Commerce. Mr. 
Scott then introduced Shea Hopkins, 
Chamber VP for economic 
development, and they shared 
present actions and future plans for 
our county and city growth, 
employment and education.

Linda Somervill acting in Recording 
Secretary Ann Schmidt’s absence 
reported 35 active members, 1 
honorary lifetime and 2 guests 
present. The minutes of the previous 
meeting were filed as presented in 
the October 2019 newsletter.

Cathey Briscoe acting in the absence 
of Treasurer Melinda Charbonnet 
presented both the Treasurer’s report 
and the Ways and Means committee 
report. The preliminary estimates of 
the fashion show and luncheon 
fundraiser were a gross of $39,600, 
and a net of $28,000. Intake from 
individual events roughly were live 
auction $10,000, raffle $1,800, wine 
pull $1,000, silent auction $1,500, 
100% table challenge $6,000 (the 
club’s largest contribution on record). 
She noted that the event was very 
successful despite ticket sales and 
sponsorships being down from last 
year. The final report will be 
presented at the December meeting. 

Ways and Means Committee 
members presented flowers to the 
committee co-chairs Cathey Briscoe 
and Pat Flatt in appreciation of their 
successful efforts for the fundraiser.

President Troxel announced that Lori 
Kaspar has resigned due to her work 
schedule and the club needs a new 
newsletter chairman.

Time:
 12:00 noon

Location:
DeCordova Bend Country 

Club
Program:  

“Merry Christmas Y’all!”

Dale Moore and Tom Hafford
Invocation:

Joyce Garrison
Hostess Chair: 
Tommie Hicks

Pledges:

J.J. Mainord

Introduction of Program:
Joyce Vardeman
Other Business:

Federation Counselor Report 
- Ernestine Shugart

Dismissal:
Mary Lynn Martin

Focus:
 Sharing the Joy of a Texas 
Christmas with carols led by 
Dale on guitar and Tom on 

banjo

Project:
 Members will contribute to 

MD Anderson Hospital

Ways & Means

notes

N E W S
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Clubhouse chair Linda Somervill 
reported that the club has received 
the insurance appraisal for the hail 
and wind damage to the clubhouse 
roof. Two roofing companies with 
workman’s’ compensation and 
liability insurance have been 
contacted to assess and present bids 
for roofing and other damage to the 
building. 

Courtesy chair Bobbie Fallin sent get 
well cards to Pat Harpster and 
Donna Roessler.  

 Community chair Betty Cure 
requested volunteers to provide 
breakfast, lunch or snacks for the 
Rainbow Room CPS volunteers, and 
passed around a sign-up sheet.

Yearbook updates were given by 
President Troxel. The following 
changes to members’ contact 
information in the yearbook were 
shared:

Nancy Priddy 
priddynancy@gmail.com

Peg Harding pegalea@yahoo.com

Joyce Vardeman 
joycevardeman@gmail.com   

Janet Lell  jlell12@ymail.com  phone 
281-635-6872

Diana Boucher  
diana.boucher2017@gmail.com

Sally Timmons physical address now 
5244 Country Club Dr. 76049

Jackie Gilbert home phone 817-910-
8688

Chloe Steinhagen home phone 817-
782-9444

WWC chair and GFWC Texas 2nd Vice 
President Carolyn McLeod 

distributed the state annual 
reporting forms for volunteer 
hours and advised that the 
volunteer hours that members 
submit must be associated with 
organizations that our club 
supports or with whom we partner. 
All forms should be turned in at or 
before the January 2020 meeting.

 Federation Counselor Ernestine 
Shugart reported on the GFWC 
Texas Pioneer District Fall Board 
meeting held Oct. 12, 2019, at 
DeCordova Bend Country Club. 
District President Kathy Horak 
Smith presided, her sister Janice 
Horak representing the Granbury 
Chamber of Commerce gave the 
welcome and led the group in 
singing “Happy Birthday” to Kathy. 
Members viewed videos of State 
Headquarters in Austin and 
Women in the Military. Other 
business included changes to the 
state scholarships and GFWC Seven 
Grand Initiatives.

President Cheryl Troxel acting in 
the absence of Lori Kaspar brought 
Lori’s dismissal that Lori sent via 
email.

Meeting adjourned at 2:45 pm.

Submitted by Linda Somervill 
acting for 

Recording Secretary Ann Schmidt

January Newsletter 
Deadline 

December 15, 2019

100th Anniversary of 
Women’s Right to 

Vote
August 26, 2020



4

Picture Perfect-Photos from our Fashion Show!
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